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Rhode Island Federation of Garden Clubs 
Board Meeting Minutes

December 6, 2018

_____________________________________________________________________________________

President Blakely Szosz called the meeting to order at 10:13 a.m.  Roll call was taken, with 14 clubs present and 11 absent. Some clubs marked absent may have been “downstairs” putting their holiday luncheon tables together at the time the roll call was taken.
Minutes of the October, 2018 board meeting were approved as previously circulated and will be filed.
Treasurer’s Report: Adelaide Clifford reported the following highlights for the operating account: 

Balance on hand:  10/25/ 2018

  $23,276.27
Total receipts



      5,905.00      

Total disbursements


      6,090.00
Operating A/C balance: 11/30/18
  $23,091.27

Details included in itemized report.

Reports of the Officers 

1stVP Deb Ort, acting Awards Chair, asked if anyone was interested in taking on the role of Awards Chair. She has gone through the submitted club yearbooks and sent those on to NE Club and then, from there, they will be sent on to NGC for award considerations.  The Awards descriptions have been updated on RIFGC website. Please make sure to use latest information from the RIFGC website when applying for an award. Also, there is a form that needs completion with every award submission which is also found on RIFGC website. Please make sure to comply with this going forward.
Event Chair Elaine DiChiara recapped the Francoise Weeks Event held at the Agawam Hint Club in November. She thanked everyone for participating, helping with the table arrangements, and Anne Huntoon and Lisa Pollack for assisting in running the event. There were 90 attendees and the visibility for RIFGC was excellent. A group of Boxford Hills, MA  garden clubbers (10 or so) came (and won the most prizes!) and the Boston JR League and Newport Blogger Bettie Pardee were also in attendance.

Standing Committee Reports
Annual Luncheon – Kathy LaRiviere stated the Annual meeting will be held on April 25, 2019 at the Quidnessett Country Club. More details will follow in the New Year.
Kathy is also RIFGC Flower Show Chair (April, 2019) so she spent a few minutes on that. Most committee chairs have been named and it is a diverse group from all over our state.  

Sue Redden has written the schedule and said to look at the RIFGC Website for all the particulars. It is basically finished, but there may be a few “tweaks” here and there, so pay close attention for updates if there is an area you are interested in.    To summarize, this is a Design Specialty Show, with 48 design entries. There are opportunities for Niche designs( petites) , Dutch Flemish, Freedom of Style , Novice class, Challenge class ( judges only) , Education ( 3 exhibits), Youth ( 3 age groups with 20 entries open for each) and a large amount of “Botanical Arts” ( formerly known as Artistic Crafts).. There are 2 design entry chairs: Judy Gray for design and Cathy Moore for Botanical Arts... Please consult them or the named consultants for questions about entering and your designs. . RIFGC will again be offering floral material thru the RIBA and Fall River Florists for those interested. Betsy Champlin will be assisting Kathy with this and details will be forthcoming in January.
We will have a large amount of space for the designs and the Botanical Arts are THE FEATURED item in Gardens part of the Show. Massachusetts Federation is not participating in the Mass Hort. Show this year, so there may be a great deal of interest from Mass. designers wanting to participate in our show... So sign up early if there is a particular area you are interested in.  There were 25,000 people who came through last year’s show and this year there is sure to be greater visibility!

Flower Show Schools and Symposium/announcement 
Judges Council- Sue Redden announced that Vera Bowen has been Accredited to Life Judge and Sue Redden, Priscilla DiMarco and Janice Panoff are renewed and all in excellent standing through 2021.
Education Day Chair Sandi Tinyk said it will be held on Thursday, March 14. There will be a flyer available in January.

Life Member Group President De Feldman announced the annual lunch is scheduled for July 25, 2019 at RI Country Club, when scholarships will be awarded. Applications are due beginning of February.
Old Business: 
Blakely said the Hasbro Children’s garden rehab project is moving forward. Barrington Garden Club has written a letter of commitment for contributing a certain $$ amount to RIFG. RIFG will so the same for Hasbro, in order to reserve space for the desired naming rights. RIFG will be accepting contributions through the February meeting. Club checks should be made payable to RIFGC and any individuals wanting to make individual, personal contributions should write the check to RIFGC, also noting your club on the check. This is tax deductible donation.  Cathy Moore has been working hard on the Holiday Luncheon/Party which is being held immediately after this meeting. Although there is no fee per se, a suggested $5.00 per person contribution will be donated to the Hasbro project efforts. Also, there will be some decorated Christmas wreaths and the table arrangements available to purchase through a “silent Auction” and all those proceeds will be donated to the Hasbro garden fundraising project as well.  
In closing, Blakely spoke about Winter being a season of self- reflection and called upon us all to make changes in how we do everyday things to improve/preserve the quality of our environment. We need to do more/better at protecting our environment so if its composting, using metal straws, cutting down ( or out) the use of plastic water bottles, fixing leaky pipes to avoid water waste. PLEASE think about it, reflect and try to do more! 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:42 a.m. On to the Holiday Lunch! 
Respectfully submitted,

Emmy Reade
Corresponding Secretary, RIFGC


